

Board of Supervisors, Palmyra Township, Pike County, March 7, 2023                


CALL TO ORDER:                                                                                       
The March 7, 2023, meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Palmyra Township, Pike County, PA was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Township Building, Paupack, PA with the following members present: Coutts and Ehrhardt.  Also present for the Township was Solicitor Henry.
MINUTES/BILLS/RECEIPTS:
On motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Coutts, and unanimously carried, the minutes of the               February 21, 2023, meeting were approved.  Bills in the amount of $8,898.23 were approved for payment and receipts in the amount of $47,898.63 were reported with a list of each on file.

NO PUBLIC
SOLICITOR’S REPORT:

Solicitor Henry reported he had finished and filed the briefs on behalf of the township for the Goble matter.

The Supervisors and Solicitor Henry also discussed the NEIC fees.  Solicitor Henry is going to reach out to Ken Marino at NEIC to try and work it out.  The “Run to the Mountains” matter has yet to be resolved.  Accordingly, Solicitor Henry will reach out to Attorney Farley to try and get the matter moving forward.

ROADMASTER’S REPORT:

TRUCK PURCHASE:

On a motion by Mr. Ehrhardt, seconded by Mr. Coutts and unanimously carried the Board authorized moving ahead on the purchase of a 2023 International  CV 515 Cab and Chassis from 5 Star International, a Co-Stars dealership for a purchase price of $79,759.00.
Mr. Coutts also reported the tree work has been completed on Gumbletown Road.

SEWAGE PLANNING:

Supervisor Ehrhardt reported he has spoken with SEO Martin and Mr. Martin indicated he would be willing to work on gathering data to complete the 537 Plan in conjunction with GHD, the sewage engineering firm the township has retained.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 4:15 PM.
